A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, June 11, 2012 at 7:30 pm.

Present: Martin Crowley, Chair; Robert M. Condon, Clerk; Brian Connors; George G. Samia, Town Administrator; Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant

## Pledge of Allegiance

## Open Forum

Ed Smith was present to request a response from his request to lift an order placed by Town Counsel prohibiting him entering the Fire Department. The Board explained that they have been unable to locate the paperwork in regards to the situation and requested that Mr. Smith provide them with a copy of the correspondence he is referring to.

## **Action Items**

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes from the May 14, 2012 Board of Selectmen's meeting.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes from the May 29, 2012 Board of Selectmen's meeting.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve to award contract to Innovative Municipal Products, Glenmont, NY under the SERSG De-Icing Supplies IFB for Magnesium Chloride and Agriculturally Based De-Icer for a twelve month period commencing 7/1/12.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the request from Dan Shuman of the East Bridgewater United Methodist Church for use of the Town Common for the purpose of a Family Faith Day on September 23, 2012 from 10:00 am to 9:00 pm.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, amend action to send a letter, to the owner of a pit bull named "Starla", Diane Darcy of 1275 Whitman Street, Hanson, due to a dog attack that occurred on Thursday, May 28, 2012 at the Northville Cemetery in East Bridgewater.

## Reminders

Treasurer/Collector Change Lock-Box Company

Please be advised that as of July 1, 2012 there will be a new Lockbox address for taxpayers to use.

P.O. Box 882 Reading, MA 01867-0407

Return envelopes are provided with each bill.

PLEASE THROW OUT OLD RETURN ENVELOPES THAT **DO NOT HAVE** THE P.O. BOX 882 READING, MA 01867-0407 ON THEM.

Also, for on-line payments made through your personal bank accounts; please change the payment mailing address to:

Collector's Office 175 Central Street East Bridgewater, MA 02333

These payments cannot be posted through our Lockbox because your bank forwards a check only there is NO BILL TO SCAN.

Chairman Crowley congratulated the East Bridgewater boy's baseball team for the advancement to the semi-finals I the state tournament.

M/Condon, s/Connors, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes – Crowley, Condon, Consors; a unanimous vote in favor.

Weeting adjourned at 7,14 pm

Clerk